
 
 

MADDOX PLANNING 

 
LONDON & MANCHESTER 
0345 121 1706 
 
 
 

 
 
MADDOX AND ASSOCIATES LIMITED (06375151) 
33 Broadwick Street, London W1F 0DQ 
Beehive Mill, Jersey Street, Manchester M4 6JG 
Registered office address: 19 Heathmans Road, London, SW6 4TJ  

 

  
 
 
5/9/2022 
 
22/02025/REM - BICESTER GATEWAY - Reserved Matters to 16/02586/OUT - Access, layout, 
scale, appearance and landscaping details for Phase 1B for up to 12 No knowledge economy 
units in Use Class E (former Use Class B) (14,972 sq m gross external area) with associated 
parking, landscaping, utilities and access 
 
Dear Simon 
 
As noted, the team has been in touch with Chris Nichols at Oxfordshire County Council (OCC).   
 
Most of the points raised by OCC are answered in our submission; and we have confirmed that we are happy to 
provide a Road Safety Audit, achieving what seems like a reasonable consensus on all points, save for the 1:40 
car parking ratio. This is not policy and is, therefore, a wholly unreasonable basis on which the County should 
attempt to hang an objection.   
 
Our client has not been consulted on the proposed policy change suggested by OCC, and in fact I cannot find 
any reference on OCC’s website to a consultation on this matter.  As such, the existing policy position must 
prevail and OCC’s suggestion on car parking cannot be afforded any material weight in the decision making 
process. 
 
The extract below from an internal note from Vectos aligns our position.   
   
 

As far as I know the new OCC parking standards are not adopted yet (still working draft in May 2022 - TS 
submitted in June 2022). The OCC response indicates the standards are under review. So upcoming new 
standards not applicable yet. 
 
So current standards apply 1/30 max, so a max of 392 spaces.  We are in compliance with that. 
 
Furthermore, this is RMA, Outline consent supported by TA that defines as a parameter parking being 
provided at maximum 1/30sqm. RMA is within this parameter 
 
Finally, recent applications on RMA at site next door are given on the basis of a provision of 1/35sqm 
which matches the proposed 335 spaces. So why acceptable at Catalyst and not now BG? If you look at 
22/00907/REM on Cherwell’s website, reserved matters were applied for at 1/35sqm (DTA Tech Note 
dated 17 March 2022) and OCC response dated 29 April 2022 states: 'Car Parking - The number and layout 
of vehicle parking spaces is acceptable. As the uses are flexible between B1 and B2 the number of spaces 
has been planned to be in between the standards for these two uses.' 
 




